
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 12TH, 2017 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, October 12th, 2017.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember our service personnel overseas, including his brother, and for the catastrophes in Las Vegas, California, Puerto Rico, Houston and Florida.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present




Ryan Orton – present
Also present was Attorney for the Town Karen Hagstrom.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 

No one addressed the Board.
REPORTS: 










            Councilman Orton reported that the CAC had met Sept. 20th where they discussed the proposed gas station application.  They will meet again on October 18th and all are welcome to attend.  For community events, the following: the Grange’s turkey dinner on Sunday the 15th; the Forever Young meetings on 10/17 and a potluck lunch on 10/31 at the Town Hall; and the Attlebury School House celebration on October 21st from 3 – 5 pm.
Councilman D’Agostino reported that the Haunted Fortress is up and running and that the supervisor and he had 100 people go through this past weekend.  From the Planning Board, they had two lot line alteration applications and discussed the environmental assessment form from Cobble Pond.
Councilwoman Linda Eurich stated that the October 4th Zoning Board of Appeals received two variance applications from one resident.
Councilwoman Weinberger reported from the previous night’s Recreation Commission meeting that they had discussed the Haunter Fortress, and that the first night had gone well, was running smoothly and had lots of volunteers.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT:
The supervisor reported from the Highway Dept. that the Town had just paid a $96,000 bill for blacktop, the mid-sized pick-up truck had been delivered, and the bigger plow truck should be here in December or January.  He also stated that there would be a citizens’ disaster preparedness training class here at the Town Hall on Thursday, Oct. 26th; the 2018 Tentative Budget carried a 5.4% tax decrease; and a $50,000 grant had been awarded by the State to renovate the Senior Room, and that the windows had already been replaced and a bid will be awarded to renovate the rest of the room at this meeting.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to accept the agenda.    A roll call vote was then held:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. SOLAR MORATORIUM: The supervisor stated that a Public Hearing had been held on Monday, October 9th for this proposed local law would be for an additional 6 months.  Town Attorney Hagstrom read the following resolution:

RESOLUTION #10A of 2017
for the Passage of Local Law #3 of 2017
A THIRD SIX (6) MONTH MORATORIUM ON SOLAR ENERGY FARMS AND SOLAR ENERGY PANELS IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD
WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford [the “Town”], has adopted Zoning as a comprehensive codification to address orderly development in the Town of Stanford, which is codified in Town Code, Zoning, Section 164, and 
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WHEREAS, the Town has been presented with applications by individuals and/or businesses who seek to place Solar Energy Panels in “solar farms” or other arrays for the collection of solar energy, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has been presented with concerns from residents and others regarding the aesthetics, development, placement, and other issues surrounding solar energy farms and panels, and such concerns are not addressed in the current subdivision and land use or planning regulations of the Town Code, and


WHEREAS, the Town realizes the need for orderly development of land, consistent with its Master Plan, and to consider development for the current and future times, which must be balanced with the other concerns of the residents and people in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford seeks, through its Zoning Code, Subdivision of Land, Land Use Regulations and its Master Plan, to preserve the essential character of the Town, balancing such interests with those of its residents, and 


WHEREAS, the Town seeks to revise its Zoning Code, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations to update it consistent with the needs and concerns of the Town and its residents, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has received inquiries into the placement of solar energy farms and panels which will entail the creation, establishment, placement, construction of such projects and structures, and it is reasonably expected that the Town will receive additional inquiries and applications, and


WHEREAS, the Town believes that the current Zoning, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations do not adequately reflect the Town’s needs, goals, or concerns as to such orderly development, and 


WHEREAS, the Zoning Code of the Town has been read and interpreted that if there is no specific provision for the stated or permitted use as defined therein for a certain activity or use, it is prohibited, and all codes must protect the health, safety and welfare of the community, and to assure the orderly development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town, and


WHEREAS, the Town passed Local Law #2 of 2016, which was filed with the Secretary of State on October 11, 2016, which imposed a six (6) month Moratorium on solar energy farms and solar energy panels in the Town; and


WHEREAS, the Town passed Local Law #1 of 2017, which was filed with the Secretary of State on April 24, 2017, which imposed a second six (6) month Moratorium on solar energy farms and solar energy panels in the Town, which is due to expire on October 22, 2017, and

WHEREAS, the Town believes it to be in the best interests of all involved to make a careful study and consideration of the matter, and in doing so it needs a Moratorium for an additional period of six (6) Months, which the Town believes is the shortest period needed to complete such legislation, and


WHEREAS, this Moratorium is not meant to be prohibitive or exclusionary in nature, and during the Moratorium, applications shall be accepted and considered by the Town Board, the Zoning Board of Appeals, the Planning Board, and the Building Inspector. This Moratorium is enacted to balance the aforementioned interests and rights, and done in the narrowest possible way so as to preserve and protect such interests and rights, pending final determination by the Town Board. To avoid any extreme hardships, a variance or waiver of this Moratorium is provided for in this Local Law. The Town Board, has during the period of this Moratorium, accepted, reviewed and decided such waiver requests, and will continue to do so if requested. In accepting an application during the period of this moratorium, however, no action shall be taken other than as permitted herein.


WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford referred this proposed Local Law (Number 3P of 2017) to the Dutchess County Department of Planning pursuant to N.Y. General Municipal Law Section 239-m, and the County responded and commented and determined that it was a matter of Local Concern, and the Town Board held a public hearing on this proposed Local Law on October 9, 2017, at a Town Board Meeting, and 


WHEREAS, the adoption of a moratorium is a Type II action under the New York State Environmental Quality Review Act [SEQRA], and as such, no EAF, review or negative declaration is required or completed; 


NOW, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford that it hereby adopts Local Law Number 3 for 2017 for an additional six (6) Month moratorium on Solar Energy Farms and Solar Energy Panels, effective upon the date of filing of this local law with the Secretary of State.
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That on October 12, 2017, a motion was made by Joseph Norton and seconded by Mary Weinberger for the passage of the above referred Resolution by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford. A Roll Call vote was held, as follows:
Town Board Member 
Mark D’Agostino
voted:
Yes


Town Board Member Ryan Orton

voted:
Yes

Town Board Member 
Linda Eurich

voted:
Yes

Town Board Member Mary Weinberger 
voted:
Yes

Supervisor Joseph Norton 


voted:
Yes

The Resolution was passed by the affirmative vote of the Town Board and thereby adopted and certified  this 12th day of October, 2017 at Stanfordville, NY.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. RDA SOFTWARE: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to approve the purchase of an update to the Town’s current financial software program in the amount of $1,200.  .  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

2. OUTDOOR CAMERA PURCHASE: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to upgrade the Town’s exterior cameras to four closed circuit TV cameras in the amount of $3,320.  Brief discussion followed regarding signage with Councilwoman Weinberger suggesting that the company, A & R Security, might have some.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

3. THANK STEPHEN SNYDER: The supervisor suggested that a letter of thanks be sent to former Town Hall custodian for his years of service to the Town Hall.  The motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  Motion carried.
4. SPECIAL NEEDS CHILDREN EVENT: The following resolution was read by Supervisor Norton:                                      RESOLUTION #10B OF 2017

WHEREAS many children with special needs, autism or sensory issues may not be able to attend the Haunted Fortress during the night, and


BE IT RESOLVED that after consultation with Director Antonio Ingenito, a daytime walk-through be opened for Saturday, October 14th (or another day if the weather is inclement) to enable Special Needs children to participate.


AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that all proceeds from the daytime October 14th walk-through be set aside to help fund the parents of children with TATTON-BROWN- RAHMAN SYNDROME to attend next summer’s conference on this rare disease.  Such disbursement will be tabulated by the Town Comptroller who will issue a check to Director Antonio Ingenito to help defray the cost of this conference.

Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.
Roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  

Resolution #10B of 2017 approved by the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 12th day of October 2017.

5. SENIOR ROOM RENOVATION BIDS: After having received three bids for this project, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to award the project to the low bidder, Trademark Custom from Pawling, NY in the amount of $36,740.00.  The supervisor added that Morris Associates had already spoken with them.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

6. SET BUDGET WORKSHOPS: After discussion, a motion was made to set two workshop meeting on the Tentative Budget: Saturday, October 14th at 8 AM and Tuesday, October 17th at 6 PM by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
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With no Executive Session required, a motion to adjourn at 7:55 PM was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

